
Hadleigh Infants and Nursery School 

Newsletter No 3 - 27th September 2024 

Dates for your Diary -   please note that details for some  

diary items is not yet available and will be communicated in 

due course. 

1st October - Black History Month  

3rd October - Census Day  

11th October - Individual Pupil Photos 

21st October - Phonics Parent Workshop - Reception 

22nd October - HARP Harvest Festival 

7th November - Outdoor Learning Day 

11th November - Remembrance Day 

11th November - Anti-bullying Week 

14th November - Parent Consultation Evening 

19th November - Parent Consultation Evening 

Holiday Dates - 

28th October - 1st November - Half Term Break 

20th December - Last Day of Term - School closes at 

1.30pm - After School Club closes at 3.15pm 

23rd December - 3rd January - Christmas Break 

Reception Places 25-26 

If you would like to join one of our 

school tours for Reception 2025/26 

intake, please call the 

 Office to book one of these dates: 

 

18/11 - 2pm 

20/11 - 9.30am 

 

There will be a PA meeting on Thursday 10th October at 9am.  Meet in Mrs Reader’s office.  
Why not come along and see how you can help 

Playground Equipment 

For health & Safety and  

Insurance reasons, please do 

not allow your children to use 

any of outdoor equipment  

either before or after school.  

Many thanks 

Message from Mrs Fynn : 

It has been really lovely this week to see the children’s continued enthusiasm for our new 

Talk for Writing approach. This week in Celebration assembly all of the Year 1  

achievement certificates were for fantastic use of full stops and capital letters which was 

fantastic to hear. 

The Year 2 children had a visit from Richard Keeler from Thundersley Congregational 

Church who spoke to them about new beginnings and change, he did this in a very  

exciting way using fire! 



Hadleigh Heroes 

 

 
Dolly from France Class has passed her exams in ballet, tap 

and commercial dance.  She was very proud of herself and 

was keen to share her success with us.  Well done Dolly, you 

have obviously been working very hard!  

 

 

 

Jenson from Wales Class received a medal at his Baby Ballers 

Football class for good goal scoring!  This completed his reward 

chart.  Excellent news Jenson, well done! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Great news from Tilly in Brazil Class who recently achieved her 

Stanley 7 badge at her swimming lessons.  We know you are 

pleased and we are very proud of you.  It is great to hear you are 

now working towards your next badge! 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday, Bella attended the NATD Anglian Area  

Qualifiers for Blackpool 2025.  Bella was understandably 

nervous as it was her first time competing in the Under 8 

category.  However, Bella did amazingly well and came 1st 

in Ballroom, 4th in Latin and most importantly has qualified 

for the grand finals in Blackpool next July!! 

 

 

 

 

Elsie in Greece Class was awarded Student of the Week in her 

Kung Fu class this week.  She has only been studying Kung Foo 

since last Christmas and is already working towards her third belt.  

This is the first time Elsie has received this award and we can see 

she is very pleased about her success.  Jack, mummy and daddy 

are very proud of you Elsie and we are too.  Keep working hard!  



WEEK 2 LUNCH MENU – Week Commencing 30th September 2024  

 

Monday - Pork Meatballs or Plant Based Meatballs in Tomato Sauce  served with Spaghetti  

Pasta and Green Beans followed by Frozen Mousse 

Tuesday -  Cheese Pizza or Macaroni Cheese served with Mixed Salad followed by Seasonal  

Fruit Platter 

Wednesday - Chicken Burger or Veggie Burger served with Crispy Cubes and Spaghetti Loops  

followed by Rainbow Jelly with Cream 

  Thursday -  CENSUS DAY - Chicken or Veggie Nuggets served with Baked Beans and                   

Chips followed a Marbled Chocolate Chip Muffin and a Carton of Apple Juice 

Friday - Fish Fingers or Crispy Dippers served with Chips and Baked Beans followed by School’s 

Favourite Cake with Custard/Cream 

Hadleigh Heroes 

 

 
Bobby from Greece Class has been on an overnight  

fishing trip with his dad for the first time.  He caught a 

cat fish for the first time, which weighed a whopping 

25lbs!  Well done Bobby, it seems you are taking after 

your namesake Bobby Zamora! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

George from England Class took part in the Nuclear Races event last weekend.  This 

is an obstacle course which involves a lot of mud!  This is the second time this year 

that George has taken part and he is one of the youngest participants.  He received 

three medals this week which he proudly showed off to his class friends this week!  

Amazing George! 

 
 

Sahadevkrishna in Explorers has some exciting and unusual news to 

share with us!  He competed the well loved 

library reading challenge in the summer 

which is great.  He also did his first dinosaur 

presentation on YouTube!  Excellent! 



Class Attendance Award: 

The classes for attendance this week were Japan & Kenya with 98% attendance.  Well done to them!   

Unfortunately, 2 classes did not reach our 96% target.  Our overall attendance was 96.6% 

 

 

Star of the Week: 

 

Explorers: Ivy-Rose Greece:    Poppy Brazil: Finlay M 

England:    Nico Sweden:    Isabella Japan:    Maddie 

Scotland:    Charlie France:    Cooper Kenya:    Arthur 

Wales:    Jenson     

Greece -  97.7% Brazil -  95.3% 

Sweden -  94.7% Japan -  98% 

France -  96% Kenya -  98% 





 

Meet our Safeguarding Team 

Mrs Lucy Fynn 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs K Strickland Miss K Ryan Miss M Hoath 

David Turner 

Safeguarding Governor 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 

Children & Families Hub For members of the 

public: 

 

• If a child or young person is in immediate danger, 

call 999. 

 

• If you're worried that a child is being abused or 

neglected, call the Children and Families Hub on  

0345 603 7627. This phone line is open Monday to 

Thursday 9am to 5:30pm, and Fridays 9am to 

4:30pm. 

 

• Out of hours or bank holidays, call the emergency 

duty team on 0345 606 1212. 

Are you concerned about a child? 

 

 Make a note of your concern including the 

date & time  

 Contact the school and speak to someone in 

our Safeguarding Team, you can also raise 

concerns anonymously by contacting the hub. 

 Always share your concerns  


